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TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 
TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: August 28, 2012 
 
From:  Brad Miller, Town Engineer   Item No:  6 
  
Subject: AWARD CONTRACT FOR THE CENTRAL ROAD OVERLAY PROJECT 

2012-08 – BEAR VALLEY ROAD TO POPPY ROAD 
 
T.M.  Approval:_____________________  Budgeted Item: Yes   No  N/A 

 
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Award a contract to Sully-Miller Contracting Co. in the amount of $237,000.00 for the 
Central Road Overlay Project 2012-08 – Bear Valley Road to Poppy Road, subject to 
“Approval as to Form” by the Town Attorney and “Approval as to Content” by the Town 
Manager. 
 
 
SUMMARY: 
 
On August 8, 2012, the Town received and opened bids for the subject contract. This 
project includes providing necessary labor, equipment and materials for the overlay of 
Central Road from Bear Valley Road to Poppy Road. 
 
The bid results are as follows: 
 
Contractor               Total Bid Price 
 
Sully-Miller Contracting Co.       $237,000.00 
GM Sager Construction, Inc.       $262,290.90 
Cooley Construction, Inc.       $273,169.60 
Matich Corporation       $282,000.00 
 
Staff is satisfied that Sully-Miller Contracting Co. is a responsible contractor for this 
work. 
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BACKGROUND: 
 
The Central Road Overlay Project will consist of the repaving of 2 miles of Central Road 
from Bear Valley Road to Poppy Road. The paving application will be a 1.25-inch 
overlay of SC3000 asphalt over the entire section of road. The Town has jurisdiction 
over the full-width of Central Road between Bear Valley Road and Las Tunas Road 
(0.5-miles), and the Town and County jurisdictions share equal half-widths from Las 
Tunas Road to Poppy Road (1.5-miles). The jurisdictional split of this project is a 60/40 
split, so the Town will be responsible for 60% ($142,200) of the total cost and the 
County will pay 40% ($94,800) of the total cost. 
 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
The bid documents for the project were reviewed by staff for accuracy and 
constructability, and were presented to Town Council for approval on June 26, 
2012.The bid documents and the authorization to advertise were approved by Town 
Council and the bid opening was held on August 8, 2012. 
 
This portion of Central Road being improved is located in the southern area of Town 
and is one of two main arterials used to get from Highway 18 into the County and on 
into Hesperia. 
 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
Funding for this projecthas been appropriated in the Town Council approved 2012-2013 
Capital Improvement Projects Budget. The Townwill be responsible for 60% ($142,200) 
of the total cost and the County will be responsible for 40% ($94,800) of the total cost. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

1. Aerial Photo With Project Limits 
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Project 1 
 

Central Road 
 

 
 


